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REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For March 8, 2012
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:09 p.m.  President Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Vado Elementary School Cafeteria.
     Members present:  Daniel Castillo, Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.        

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the pledge to the New Mexico flag were led by Evelyn Holguin and Miranda Soriano.  President Ford read the Mission Statement.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

      A.  Superintendent’s Report
Vado Elementary School Assistant Principal Lisa Dominguez introduced Ms. Brenda Sanchez.  Ms. Sanchez introduced Ms. Mei Zheng, who is teaching Chinese to a group of 1st and 2nd graders at Vado Elementary.  Ms. Zheng, who is from China, is here through collaboration between the Chinese government and the Confucius Institute at NMSU.   Ms. Zheng said the students made the tiny colorful paper stars to present to the board members.  The Chinese class students performed two Chinese songs and the Vado cheerleading squad performed a few cheers.   
Superintendent Yturralde asked for a moment of silence for two teachers who had recently passed away, Ms. Martha Gonzalez, teacher at Chaparral Elementary and Ms. Betty Jaraba, teacher at Gadsden High School.  

Mrs. Isabel Quinonez, sponsor of the GHS Business Professionals of America club, introduced state champion Brenda Martinez who placed first in Basic Office Systems and Procedures. Brenda also placed third in Keyboarding Production.  These honors make Brenda eligible to compete at the national level in Chicago, Illinois. Mrs. Quinones thanked the District for supporting their travel to national competition.   
Mrs. Isela Ramos, sponsor of the GHS DECCA Club introduced state finalist who will be traveling to Salt Lake City for national competition.  They are Hector Rojas, Raul Muñoz, Alleen Leake and Samuel Mee.  Mrs. Ramos announced that Raul Muñoz has received his acceptance letter to attend Cornell University.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford thanked Vado Elementary for hosting the board meeting and said he enjoyed the different and unique performance by the first and second graders Chinese class.  Mr. Ford attended the ribbon cutting ceremony of the Chaparral DACC.  He said this center will accommodate students going through regular classes, dual credit and early college high school classes. He said he was looking forward to continuing the collaboration between GISD and DACC. 

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
      Vice-President Saenz welcomed and thanked Ms. Zheng and was happy that her government sponsored such a program.  She thanked and congratulated both Mrs. Quinones and Mrs. Ramos for their work and success with their students.  Ms. Saenz said she looked forward to seeing students attending the Chaparral DACC.  Ms. Saenz congratulated the students and wished Raul Munoz well at Cornell.  
      Mrs. Viramontes thanked Vado Elementary and the students for their performances.  She is impressed with gift, a vase with colorful handmade stars.  She encouraged the male cheerleaders, telling them that cheerleading is now considered a sport in high school and it entails a lot of physical work.  Mrs. Viramontes congratulated the students learning a third language and hoped that they would continue learning.  She wished the DECA and BPA well at their competitions and thanked them for a good job in representing Gadsden and Southern New Mexico well.  She visited Desert Pride and enjoyed visiting with the teachers and the students.  Mrs. Viramontes proudly announced STHS boys basketball upcoming play at the state tournament.
      Mr. Castillo congratulated the parents of the students that are in the Chinese classes.  He said it was wonderful to have students learning another language, and what an advantage to knowing three languages.  He congratulated the DECA and BPA students and wished them success at their national competitions.  


	
	      Ms. Irigoyen thanked Vado Elementary for hosting the meeting.  She thanked the parents for being at the board meeting to support their children.  Ms. Irigoyen wished the DECA and BPA students well at their national competitions.  She enjoyed the Chinese song performance by the students and said they looked like they were having fun and it was such a wonderful experience for them. 

	Student 
Representative
	D.  Student Representative Adrian Yañez, a student from Gadsden High School thanked Vado Elementary and the students for their performances.  Adrian gave an update on sports and activities going on at GHS.  As a cheerleader he encourages the boys to continue cheerleading.  He said the cheerleading team would be traveling the following week for their state competition.  Adrian wished the STHS boys basketball team the very best, and congratulated them on representing STHS and the District so well.  He said the students were ready for the upcoming SBA tests.  

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.   Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the February 23, 2012 board meeting.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mr. Castillo made a motion to approve the consent agenda.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None

	Action 
	8.  Action Items: 

	E.P.E. SCORE Plus Letter of Intent Addendum
	A. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve E.P.E. SCORE Plus Letter of Intent Addendum.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Science Textbook Adoption
	B. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the Science Textbook Adoption for grades 4th thru 12th.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Districting of Board Member Election Boundaries
	C. Ms. Saenz made a motion to accept the recommended Districting of Board Member Election Boundaries.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	NMSBA Excellence for Student Achievement Award
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to nominate the Santa Teresa Middle School Staff for the NMSBA Excellence for Student Achievement Award.   Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried

	Approval to Submit Carryover BAR for Fund 24106 and Fund 24112
	E. Ms. Saenz made a motion to authorize Superintendent Yturralde to submit a Carryover Increase BAR (Budget Adjustment Request) for Fund 24106 and Fund 24112.  The carryover letter from PED was received on March 7th with not enough time to meet the deadlines for the board meeting and return them back to PED.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried.  

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Early College High School
	A. Members of the Early College High School committee,  Mrs. Hood, Ms. Salcedo and Mr. Rupcich gave the Board information and timelines for the ECHS.  Mrs. Hood and Mr. Rupcich researched ECHS programs by going to the local school districts.  Students selected will start preparing in the summer to be ready to start classes in August.  Mr. Rupcich said the program is fast paced and students will be able to achieve an Associate’s degree of Science or Arts without having to pay for classes.  As part of being a student in ECHS, students will be asked to sign a contract for success.  Ms. Salcedo, the program’s administrator, answered questions regarding timelines, the application process, and the class schedule.  She said they are looking at enrolling about 25 to 30 students for the first year.  

	DVR/NMTAP Agreement
	B. Interim Special Education Director Julie Hinojosa gave the information on the agreement with the Division of Vocational Rehabilitation New Mexico Technology Assistance Program.  This agreement allows the district the use of up-to-date assistive technology devices for assessments, training, and technical assistance.   

	Gadsden Elementary Irrigation Well  
	C. Mr. Gallegos said the irrigation well will provide water for the landscaping and allow Gadsden Elementary to stop using the Anthony City water for irrigation.  

	La Mesa Mechanical 
Mechanical Upgrade
	D. Mr. Gallegos said the La Mesa Mechanical Upgrade is for the HVAC system in the main building classrooms.  He will present this item for board approval after the bids have been received and reviewed.  

	 Adjourn
	10.  Adjourn 
        Ms. Saenz made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.                      
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